## CORRESPONDENCE/CYFATEBIAD continued

N/P e-mails on the subject of Trewern Farm planning application NP/16/0652 for the retention of buildings, slurry lagoon and silage clamp. Enforcement notice on the whole site has been issued but the applicants have until 6th March to lodge an appeal.

Trewern Farm retrospective application for the retention of 5 static caravans NP/16/0652/FUL has been rejected, and the farm owner given 6 months for their removal.

P.C.C. e-mail on the subject of Town & Community Council elections to be held on the 4th May. The Clerk will confirm to P.C.C. that all present Councillors are prepared to continue after the Extraordinary Meeting on the 22nd March.

The latest edition of Councils Direct was given to Cllr. Peter Davies.

## FINANCE/CYLLID

Replacement cheque was given to Cllr. Katherine Whitehead - £55.67 reimbursement of her expenses attending Planning Aid Wales in Narberth.

Cheque for £237.70 inc. £39.61 VAT was agreed in payment of P.C.C. invoice for cleaning & maintenance Nevern Public toilets 1st October/31st December 2016. Faulty lighting will be reported Danfro.

Cheque for £26.46 was agreed in payment (inc. £4.41 VAT) of Clayton Business Machines invoice for 2 typewriter ribbons.

## NEVERN CASTLE

Councillors unanimously agreed that the University of Wales, Trinity Saint David can use our website - http://www.nevern castle.com/ in connection with 2014/10 Travelling Back to the Middle Ages.

The Clerk will obtain 3 copies of the PAVS "Community Connectors" poster for display on the notice boards.

County Cllr. Mike James informed the Meeting that the Welsh Assembly will be dealing with the road surface problem at Felindre Farchog.

Annual Dinner: the Chairman has made arrangements for our Annual Dinner to be held at the Salutation Inn on either Saturday 18th or 25th March - whichever is the most popular date - There is a choice of dishes on the menu. Cost £19.95 per person.